DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEMS

BOARD OF MANAGERS

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, February 28, 2013
OPENING AND ATTENDENCE
The regularly scheduled Board of Managers meeting was held at Veteran’s Affairs office located in Dover, Delaware.  Mr. McCloskey called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. Those in attendance included:


BOM Members





Staff and Interested Parties

Earl McCloskey


DOJ


Peggy Bell

DELJIS

Mike McDonald


DSP/IT


Lynn Gedney

DELJIS


Maryann McKenna

DOC


Mary Hansen

DELJIS


John Potts


Newark PD

Ray Sammons

DELJIS


S. Michelle Hoffman

DYRS


Nicole Wilson

DELJIS


Marianne Kennedy

JP Court

Gary Kennett

Safe Haven


Leann Summa


Family Court

Ralph Davis

DSP/SBI

Deb Lindell


JIC




Proxies








Earle Dempsey for










Secretary Sills
DTI
I. REVIEW OF JANUARY MINUTES
· Minutes from the January 24, 2013 Board of Managers meeting were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Ms. Hoffman and seconded by Mr. McDonald. The Committee unanimously approved the minutes with one change to add Capt. Potts to the list of attendees.
II. NETWORK MANAGEMENT
· Safe Haven Animal Sanctuary – Mr. Kennett presented to the Board that they are to enforce Title 9 of the Delaware Code for dog laws.  There is no formal law enforcement training for Mr. Kennett but the Board needs to have a specific outline.  Ms. Bell stated that Mr. Kennett does not have arresting powers but has the same as a Constable does for limitations. When there is an investigation of crime that will involve an arrest the local jurisdiction of law enforcement should be notified.  The Board requested that the contract from Kent County Levy Court allowing this agency, Safe Haven, to show what the exact wording is for .  Ms. Kennedy wanted to know how the courts are going to proceed with each county and whether Safe Haven has everything in place regarding the fines.  Once the board has all of the appropriate paperwork from the county as well as the specified abilities of Safe Haven a decision will be made. Mr. McDonald requested a formal AG opinion to address, 1) statute, and charge the SPCA/Safe Haven can enforce, 2) fingerprinting of defendants and 3) transportation of defendants.  At this time a vote was made by Mr. McDonald and seconded by Mr. Dempsey to table the request until the Department of Justice has a formal opinion and renew application as soon as the review has been completed.
· Town of Frederica – The town needs to be made into a criminal justice agency before a police department can be brought back into the town.  A motion was made by Ms. Kennedy and seconded by Mr. McDonald to grant access once an officer that is currently COPT certified is hired.
III. STRATEGIC ISSUES
· DCAP - Ms. Kennedy stated that they have re-evaluated the project and are executing some decisions that should be ready by the end of March.  They are moving forward with the case transfer and stabilization.  A meeting has been scheduled for March 19th with the judges to present the report and recommendations on how to move forward with the next steps.
· DCAP/CJIS Interface – Ms. Bell stated that she was interviewed in reference to the interface and it went very well.
· IT Consolidation – Mr. Dempsey stated that DEL Dot has consolidated seven different disciplines and are progressing to the next phase of consolidating their desktop needs and reviewing their data center.  DOC is currently in a change of command and changes are pending until the new Commissioner is appointed. DSHS are in the process working through the inventory assessment with all of the non-DSP entities.  Mr. McDonald stated that he is waiting on a current report of the activities to help step up to the next process.  Mr. Dempsey stated that the consolidation team had a meeting 
.
IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Planning Committee – Mr. McDonald wanted to know about the possibility for DELJIS retreat.  The possible location was DUNCAN center and DELJIS will revolve the time around the successfulness of when the Policy 4 is completely updated.
· Police Complaint Access Committee – Nothing new to review at this time.
· Policy and Procedure Committee – Policy 4 was discussed after the New Business topic.
· Election Committee - Ms. Summa reported on the slate of officers for the next board term:
· Chair – Captain John Potts

· Vice Chair – Mr. Earl McCloskey

· Secretary – Ms. S. Michelle Hoffman
V. OLD BUSINESS
· Automated System Usage Statistics:  Ms. Bell reviewed the statistics with the attendees. The manner of distributing the report was updated to now be sent out to all DSP Troop Commanders and all Municipal Chiefs.
· Project Status Report: Review of projects was discussed. Ms. Bell highlighted.  There has been a strong focus on gun control related programs that we are in the process of completing at this time.  Mr. McDonald wanted to know about the records for misdemeanor DV related firearm prohibited in regards to sending the NICS and Ms. Bell responded that there is a 5 year statute of limitation.
VI.  NEW BUSINESS
· Policy 4 Review – The policy was presented to the Board and laid on the table until the next meeting for a vote to be taken.
VII. PUBLIC COMMENT
· Since there was no one who attended the meeting from the public; there were no concerns or questions raised to the board.
VIII. EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
· The hearing was called to Executive Session by Mr. McCloskey at 2:20 p.m. with a motion made to go into closed session by Mr. McDonald and seconded by Capt. Potts.  Please refer to the Executive Committee minutes.
IX. ADJOURNMENT
With no further discussion a motion to adjourn was made by Capt. Potts and seconded by Mr. McDonald at 3:29 p.m. The next regularly scheduled meeting date is for Thursday, March 28, 2013 at 10:00 a.m.  
